
tare of footitli Carolina
fMftce of tlje (Sobetnot

N ik k i R , r i  a i f y 
G OV fi R N 0  R

205 P e n d l e t o n  Str eet  
Co l u m b ia  2020 I

August 19, 2013

Dear Agency Directors,

In the past three years, we have made great strides in stabilizing our state’s finances by closing 
the deficits we inherited and shepherding new resources towards our most critical needs. The 
improvements we’ve seen in job creation, health outcomes, and public safety are all signs that 
we’re on the right track. Despite this progress, we face serious challenges as we begin work on 
the budget for the 2014-15 fiscal year.

Together, the cost of addressing these three items alone will significantly exceed the amount of 
new revenue that the Board of Tconomic Advisors can be reasonably expected to certify in 
November. This is before we take into account the impact of other state and federal mandates, 
let alone requests for new discretionary spending, 1 ask that you consider this context as you 
prepare your requests for the upcoming fiscal year.


